Merri Corner Community Garden – Committee Meeting
7pm, 5 Dec 2011
Liz and Gav’s house
Attendees: Pauline, Eleisha, Gavin, Kate, Ingrid, Simone, Lauren
Apologies: 

AGENDA

	Number
	Agenda Item
	Action 

	1. 
	Confirm Minutes from AGM & send to Liz to put on website

	Kate 

	2. 
	Governance 

· Induction packs for the Committee:

Kate was going to put together an induction pack for Committee members to include Finance Procedures, Comms procedures, and Membership procedures etc. If anyone has any other ideas for what could go in, please let Kate know. 

· Sub-committees:
Kate explained the role of the sub-committees. She and Eleisha will map out what those sub-committees are and bring back to the group.

· Plot allocation:
There are 3 plots to allocate – 2 x sml and 1 x lge. Liz & Eleisha are working on re-allocating those plots.

Liz & Eleisha to work on plot allocation procedure and recommend to Committee who should get the next plots.


	Kate
Liz & Eleisha



	3. 
	Project/Garden Management (standing item)

(No SCM meeting held this week)
Project management update (Gav)

Project construction is near conclusion with only four items still to be built. 

Of these three are included in the project grant:

1. This includes the finishing of the surfaces within the meeting space and around the shelter

2. The construction of the actual shelter

3. The construction of the seats in the meeting space

Unfortunately these projects have been delayed until after Christmas due to a further information request from Council’s building surveyor which will take some time to comply with. This may mean that amendments to the shelter may be required to deliver the project within budget. We are currently assessing the options and will provide a variation letter to Council requesting an extension to the grant timeline in the next few days.
The project not included in the grant is the espaliering of the fruit trees.

Apart from that, everything is going well:

· Sensory Gardens have been planted out.

· Entrance communal area has been leveled and first layer of Tuscan topping put down.

· The northern verge has been planted out with fruit and olive trees.

· There are a few minor jobs that Kev will be booked to do, ie
· Gates and cage gates.
Gates:

Pauline asked Committee if she could offer the artist $200 for her services. Committee discussed the option of offering a gift instead.

Ingrid is looking into the option of a book voucher. 
Question about how long we keep the temp. fence for?

Decision made to keep the fence up until the ironwork is completed.

Hoses (Amanda).
The hoses need to be audited and matched up so that they are functional. We’ll then need to buy some parts from Bunnings.
The 3 large hoses are not required at this stage, and so will be stored behind the tank until we decide what to do with them.
Roster for managing compost systems (Amanda)

Amanda has been taking the lion’s share of the compost management. We need more people to help manage the system, and Amanda proposed that 2 Committee members take it on every 3 months – with a handover at each Busy Bee.
Simone, Lauren and Eleisha to take over the compost management for the next 3 months. Amanda will handover.

We need 1 pair of hedge clippers & a lge bag of blood and bone. Committee approved this.

Wood pile and rubbish:

The woodpile needs to be sorted out and is becoming a safety hazard.

Kev will use some of the wood for his seats, and after that, an audit to be done.

Corrugated iron needs to be removed.

Communal bed: 

The soil is still too heavy so the working group (sensory garden people so far) is going to continue adding gypsum to improve it.

Once the woodpile has been removed, that whole area can be assessed  - to continue as communal beds or new plots etc. Will be discussed once the woodpile has been cleared.

Soil loss:

Some people have lost a lot of soil during recent rains. We need to replace the soil for plotholders that have lost soil, but we also need to address the reasons why this happened in the first place.
Gavin recommended that those plotholders use wood from the woodpile to edge their plots and the onus is on them to do this themselves. 

Committee will approve spending on new soil for those people who’ve lost significant amounts of soil. About 6-7 plotholders are in this position, which would take about 2m of soil.

Drainage channels need to be dug.
Plans for 2012 busy bees (Amanda):
As we started to run out of time to discuss this item, a decision was made for everyone to review the schedule online and comment by Mon 12/12. This will include AGM, plotholder meetings  and the date of the first busy bee (which will go in the newsletter)

· Security (Liz)

 Roller door: we need a sign asking people to remember to close the roller door.
Due to a security breach, we need to change the code. We will need to send an email out and out a sign up at the fence to let people know.

Gav to change code and let Ingrid and Liz know that its been done. Ingrid will send the email and Liz will do a sign for the fence.

We can put Eleisha ‘s number on the sign if people have troubles.

	Gavin: meet with Council & report
Liz: Apply for extension to the grant.

Ingrid to investigate the book voucher.
Lauren and Amanda
Lauren, Simone, Eleisha and Amanda.

Eleisha to buy from Bunnings.
Amanda & Gav

Amanda 

Amanda to coordinate soil purchase and 

All Committee

Liz, Gavin and Eleisha.

	4. 
	Treasurer’s Report (standing item)

Heather has handed over to Simone. She has done the expenditure for November and will work with Heather to do the summary for Partnership Grant documentation. 
Simone and Eleisha to work together to share info about membership fees.

Simone needs her name on the bank account as a signatory.

	Heather

Simone

Eleisha

	5. 
	Communications (standing item)
Ingrid will be away in Jan, so Liz will do the Comms for the first Busy Bee.
· Spring newsletter to go out after AGM (mid-November)
· Comms Policy and procedures in draft. 

· Cookbook in draft – reminder to all to send in recipes. 

	 

	6. 
	Other business:


	

	7. 
	Close – 8:40pm 
	

	
	Next meeting  - TBC – probably not necessary until Feb, and people are away in Jan.
	


Next meeting agenda items:
